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MONDAY, MAY 31 

MEMORIAL DAY: AN INSTITUTE HOLIDAY 

May 31-June 6, 1971 

INSTALLATION BANQUET, Henrietta Council, Rochester Chamber of Conunerce; College­
Alumni Union cafeteria; 5:30 p.m. cocktails; 6:30 dinner; speaker Howard 
Samuels; tickets: $6 from Don Ray, Public Relations. 

TUESDAY, JUNE 1 
through 

THURSDAY, JUNE 3 

SPRING QUARTER FINAL EXAMINATION PERIOD 

Friday, the Fourth of June 

GROUNDBREAKING LUNCHEON 

Twelve Fifteen o'clock; R.I.T. Cafeteria 

Speaker: Francis Keppel, Chairman of the Board, General Learn ing Corporation; 

former Commissioner of Education and Assistant Secretary for Education, 
U.S. Office of Education, Department of Health, Education and Welfare. 

NTID GROUNDBREAKING 

Three o'clock; R.I.T. Campus 

Presiding Officer: Dr. Paul A. Miller, President, Rochester Institute of Technology 

Speakers : The Hon. Hugh L. Carey, U.S. Representative, 15th District, New York 

Dr. Edwin W. Martin, Jr., Associate Commissioner, Bureau of Education for the 

Handicapped, U.S. Office of Education, Department of Health, Education and Welfare 
Arthur L. Stern, Chairman, Rochester Institute of Technology Board of Trustees 

NATHANIEL ROCHESTER SOCIETY DINNER 

Six o'clock; R.I.T. Cafeteria 

Speaker: The Hon. Hugh L. Carey, U.S. Representative, 15th District, New York 

Saturday, the Fifth of June 

ROCHESTER INSTITUTE OF TECHNOLOGY COMMENCEMENT 

Ten-thirty o'clock; Rochester War Memorial 

Speaker: The Hon. Sidney P. Marland, Jr., Commissioner, U.S. Office of Education, 
Department of Health, EdJcatioi, and Welfare. 



PARENT-SENIOR LUNCHEON TO FOLLOW COMMENCEMENT 

Graduates and their parents, relatives, and friends are invited to attend 
the Parent-Senior Luncheon, which will be held following Commencement, 
at 12:30 p.m., in Grace Watson Dining Hall. Letters of invitation have 
been mailed to all parents of graduates, but married students, special 
students, and those whose parents may not have received invitations will 
be able to purchase tickets at the door. All tickets are $2. 

EXHIBITIONS 

COLLEGE-ALUMNI UNION: "Ki;ilender Shau 71", an exhibition of calendars from 
seven European and Asian countries, including work by Picasso, Van Gogh, Durer 
and other famous artists. For the past two months, the show has been 
exhibited in Rochester area banks. It is sponsored by the Graphix Club 
of the School of Printing, with European arrangements through the Holle 
Printing Company of Dusseldorf, West Germany. 

COLLEGE-ALUMNI UNION: Renderings of proposed construction on the RIT campus, 
including the NTID complex and the new residential complex, as well as 
internal improvements in the residence halls and the College-Alumni Union. 
The exhibit is coordinated by Joseph Schuler of the College of Business 
faculty. 

BEVIER GALLERY: The annual College of Fine and Applied Arts undergraduate 
honor exhibit will open on Commencement day and remain open through the 
sunnner. Gallery hours: Monday-Friday, 8:30-12 and 1-4:30. 

* * * * * 

TODD TO ATTEND EDUCATIONAL MANAGEMENT INSTITUTE 

Dr. Edwards. Todd, RIT's vice president for Institutional Development 
and Planning, is one of 80 recipients of a grant from the Sloan Foundation 
to the Institute for Educational Management this summer at the Harvard 
Business School. The topics to be covered in lectures and seminars during 
the six-week course are Managing the Educational Institution, Managing 
Financial Resources, Managerial Control and Information Systems, and 
Interpersonal and Group Relationship Problems. 

FACULTY-STAFF SOFTBALL LEAGUE SEEKS NEW ENTRIES 

The' sunnner Faculty-Staff Slo-pitch softball league is now accepting team 
and individual entries for the coming season, which is expected to start 
in mid-June. Groups wishing to enter as teams or individuals wishing to be 
placed on teams should submit their names to Sid Barsuk, Development Office, 
as soon as possible. "Commissioner" Barsuk is eyeing an expansion from 
four to six teams for the summer and noted that the door is not closed 
to female participation in the league . 

PHYSICAL PLANT UNDERTAKES REORGANIZATION 

Thomas Hussey, director of Physical Plant has announced changes in titles 
and/or responsibilities for six superintendents: 

Andre Bessette, from Superintendent of Custodial Services to Super­
intendent, Academic Complex. He will be responsible for all Henrietta 
campus buildings except the residence halls. 



John Habets, from Superintendent of Building Maintenance to 
Superintendent of Metropolitan Properties. He will be responsible for 
all buildings not on the Henrietta campus. He will have a new office 
at the Metropolitan Center. 

Mrs. Maria Runge, from executive housekeeper to Superintendent, 
Dormitory Complex. She is responsible for the residence halls and Grace 
Watson Dining Hall. 

Lodewyk Boyon, from Superintendent of Utilities to Superintendent, 
Auxiliary Services. He is responsible for all tradesmen: carpenters, 
painters, electricians, plumbers, and engineers. 

Charles Smith, from supervisor· ·of grounds to Superintendent of Grounds. 
He is responsible for grounds and vehicle maintenance. 

George Cumming, Superintendent of Campus Development. He is 
responsible for major campus construction programs, including the NTID 
complex and modular housing, as well as landscaping. 

LONG RANGE PLANNING REPORT NOW AVAILABLE 

What Are the Potential Sources of Financial Support for a Private Institute 
of Technology, a report prepared by three members of the Institute's long 
range planning committee, is, for those interested in having a copy, in 
the Office of Instructional Development and Planning, on - the third floor 
of the Administration Tower. A limited number of copies is also available 
at the library reserve desk. 

The co-authors of the report are Dr. Edward Todd, Dr. Leo Smith, and Dr. 
Eugene Fram. 

PUBLIC RELATIONS ORGANIZATION HONORS NTID OFFICER 

Jack Smith, public information officer for NTID, has received a Certificate 
of Special Merit from the American College Public Relations Association 
for his overall program. Smith outlined his problem-solving techniques 
and submitted support materials, including Focus magazine, to the annual 
competition. 

SIGN-UP SHEETS AVAILABLE FOR SUMMER BOWLING LEAGUES 

The recreation staff has issued a request for all those interested in 
summer bowling leagues to sign up as soon as possible at the recreation 
desk in the union. Summer hours at the RIT lanes will be 10-4, Monday­
Friday. Information may be obtained from Bob Lea (ext. 2239). 

ENTIRE COMMUNITY INVITED TO PLAY IN ALUMNI OPEN GOLF TOURNEY 

The Chili Country Club will be the scene of the RIT Alumni Open on June 17. 
Students, parents, faculty, staff, and alumni are invited to participate 
in the event, which will be followed by cocktails and a buffet dinner. 
The price is $4.50 for the golf and $3.50 for the buffet. Reservations 
must be made with the RIT Alumni Office by June 14. 

VETERANS AFFAIRS AND SELECTIVE SERVICE OFFICE TO MOVE 

A transfer of the Office of Veterans Affairs and Selective Service to the 
Bursar's Office will be completed in early June. Handling the administrative 
duties of the office will be Miss Martha Pratt , who has been secretary to 
Gerald Binns, assistant to the vice president of Student Personnel, during 
the past year. 



RIT ARTISTS, CRAFTEMSN EARN HONORS IN FINGER LAKES SHOW 

Two RIT faculty members, a student, and an alumnus were among the 
award winners at the recent opening of the annual Rochester Finger-Lakes 
Exhibition at the Memorial Art Gallery. 

William Keyser Jr. of the SAC faculty won the Louis D'Arnanda Memorial 
award for his coffee table. Albert Paley, also of the SAC faculty, won 
the Ida Abrams Louis Award for his pendant. A fourth-year design student, 
Kevin Gillespie, won the Henri Peter Projansky Award for his painting, 
"12 O'Clock". And Rollin Hanson (AD 66) won the Sybron Corporation Award 
for a pair of enamel panels. 

POT-POURRI 

Robert Fanara, chairman of NTID's Vestibule English department, and 
interpreter Arden Coulston, have been selected to attend the summer program 
of the National Theater of the Deaf, May 30-July 2, in Waterford, Conn ••••• 
Five NTID students will also attend ••••• Prof. Fred Meyer, Graduate Faculty 
chairman in Fine and Applied Arts, is completing two murals for the Sarah 
Coventry Center in Newark ••••• swaminathan Mahdu of the electrical engineer­
ing faculty will present a paper at the IEEE/OSA conference on Laser 
Engineering and Applications in Washington on Wednesday ••••• John Massey 
has taken over position of Public Relations Staff Photographer ••••• Massey 
will receive his degree in Photographic Illustration on Saturday ••••• His 
predecessor, Howard Mandel, has taken a position in a Boston firm ••••• 
Stanley Witmeyer, associate dean of Fine and Applied Arts, was a recent 
speaker at a meeting of the Irondequoit Art Club ••••• RIT trustee Jack D. 
Harby has been named president of Bausch & Lomb, Inc ••••• • Goldsmith Albert 
Paley of the SAC faculty will be the featured craftsman at the Lockport 
Craft and Art Fair on Friday and Saturday ••••• Dr. Julian Salisnjak of the 
General Studies faculty spoke on "U.S. Foreign Trade and the Balance of 
International Payments" to the American Association of Woman Accountants ••••• 
A sherry and cheese hour will be held in the Served Dining Room on 
Wednesday for Miss Marion L'Arnoreaux and Mrs. Helen Wheeler, who are 
retiring from the Reading and Study Clinic ••••• Franz Wildenhain, who 
retired from SAC last year has a one-man show at Shop One in downtown Roch­
ester through Thursday ••••• William Gasser of the College of Business faculty 
has been elected treasurer of the N.Y. State Federation Committee for 
Educational Freedom and assistant treasurer of the Visiting Nurses Service 
of Rochester and Monroe County ••••• He is on the board of directors of 
both groups ••••• NEW FACES ON CAMPUS: John Whitely (assistant to the Registrar); 
William Peterson (Traffic and Stores); Sharon Stevenson and Karen Reardon 
(NTID); Mildred West, John Jefferson, Edward Jackson, Andrew Cyrkin, and 
Chapel Paddy (Physical Plant). 

EXTENDED SERVICES 

WEDNESDAY: The Professional Secretary Today, second in a series; Treadway Inn; 
12 noon-4:30 p.m.; instructor: Howard Hall; coordinator: Roger Powell. 

WEDNESDAY: Statistical Quality Control for Photographic Processing; room 1510, 
Coll. of Graphic Arts and Photography; 8:30 a.m.-4:30 p.m.; instructors: 
Pr of. Hollis Todd and Albert Rickmers; coordinator: Robert Maurice. 

THE NEXT ISSUE OF NEWS & EVENTS WILL COVER THE PERIOD FROM JUNE 7- 20. THE DEADLINE 

FOR MATERIAL IS TUESDAY, JUNE 1, AT 10 a.m. SEND MATERIAL TO NEWS & EVENTS, c/o 

PUBLIC RELATIONS, OR CALL 464-2330. 
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